MEMORANDUM

TO:                      Edison College CURRICULUM COMMITTEE MEMBERS

FROM:                Professor Mary Conwell, Chair (x 1424)

DATE:                 March 28, 2008

PLACE:               Lee Campus, Information Technology Building, Room G 102

SUBJECT:           MEETING – FRIDAY MARCH 28, 2008, AT 1:00 PM

                                                     AMENDED AGENDA

1. Action item:  Professor Don Ransford, SLOC Chair; Jan Ohlemacher, SLOC General Education Sub-committee Chair; Professor Marty Ambrose, Communications Discipline Chair; and Professor Wendy Chase, Humanities Discipline Chair, propose changes to Section IV. of the Common Course Syllabus eliminating the division of Section IV into parts A. and B. and adding a third column to the Course Competencies table to designate measurement of the General Education competencies.  These changes would allow faculty to better review course competencies, determine if the competencies are measurable and how they should be assessed, and examine how course competencies contribute to students’ General Education.  Applicable date would begin in Fall Semester 2008 and would continue over the next three years.  An ongoing three-year syllabi review process would be established involving all faculty and all courses at some point during the three-year cycle.  Presenter:  Professor Don Ransford, SLOC Chair & Mathematics Discipline Chair.
2. Action item:  Dr. Erin Harrel, Education Faculty, proposes a new bachelor’s degree program: Bachelor of Science in Elementary Education with Infused ESOL.   This program will help public schools in Southwest Florida fill teaching vacancies in elementary education, increase access to teacher education programs, and meet community and student demands for additional teacher education programs.  This program will be funded by the Baccalaureate Degree Grant from the Department of Education and student tuition.  Applicable date is Spring Semester 2009.  Presenter:  Dr. Erin Harrel.
3. Action item:  Dr. Erin Harrel, Education Faculty, proposes a new course, Educational Assessment-ESE 4323, as a degree core requirement for the Bachelors of Science in Secondary Math & Biology Education programs.  The course follows state-mandated Common Core Curriculum guidelines and Florida Educator Accomplished Practices; it also provides a mapping system for the Edison College Education Department.  Applicable date would be Summer 2008.  Presenter:  Dr. Erin Harrel.
4. Action item:  Kristen Zimmerman, Associate Dean of Baccalaureate Programs, and Dr. Mary Lewis, Associate Dean of Health Professions, propose a new bachelor’s degree program:  Bachelor of Science in Nursing (BSN).  The RN to BSN program will provide Associate Degree RNs and Diploma RNs with a path for additional nursing education, as well as meet the urgent needs of local healthcare providers to strengthen nursing quality.  This program will specifically help a major local healthcare provider, Lee Memorial Health Systems (LMHS), attain Magnet Status through employing more BSNs.  This program will be funded by the Baccalaureate Degree Grant from the Department of Education and student tuition.  Applicable date would be Fall Semester 2009.  Presenter:  Dr. Mary Lewis.
5. Action item:  Pamela Mangene, Academic Services Manager, proposes changes to the following documents:  Change of Course Proposal Form; New/Experimental Course Proposal Form; New Program Proposal Form; Other Action Proposal Form; Curriculum Committee Proposal Submission Checklist; and Curriculum Committee Guidelines.  These revisions reflect changes in the administrative structure of Edison College and better implement the vision of Edison College as it transforms from a two-year institution into a four-year, bachelor-degree granting college.  A Decorum clause has been included with the Curriculum Committee Guidelines to address concerns of committee members and presenters, as well as to participate actively in the growing movement for civility on college campuses throughout the country.  Applicable date would be Fall Semester 2008.  Presenter:  Pamela Mangene.
6. Action item:  Professor Lisa Rice McGarity proposes changes in the course prerequisites for various chemistry courses to require a grade of “C” or better in the prerequisite courses.  Specifically, the prerequisites for General Chemistry I – CHM 2045 would require a grade of “C” or better in BOTH prerequisite courses of Introduction to College Chemistry – CHM 2025 AND Introduction to College Chemistry Laboratory –CHM 2025 L.  The change in course prerequisite approved at the February 2008 meeting for CHM 2045 was for a grade of “C” or better in ONLY CHM 2025.  A change in the prerequisite to Organic Chemistry II – CHM 2211 would require a grade of “C” or better in Organic Chemistry I – CHM 2210.  Organic Chemistry II was also not considered at the February 2008 meeting. This proposal will clear up any potential confusion for students about what prerequisites they must meet to take a particular chemistry course.  Applicable date would be Fall Semester 2008.  Presenter:  Professor Lisa Rice McGarity.
7. Information item:  Professor Carol Brown’s proposal for a new course, New Religious Movements in America/Topics in Religion, is postponed until the April 2008 Curriculum Committee meeting to provide additional time to finalize the proposed course’s course number and course name, as well as make appropriate syllabus revisions.  Applicable date would be Fall 2008.
8. Information item:  The SLOC Committee’s proposal to remove the “Religious Observances” statement from the Common Course Syllabus is postponed until the April 2008 Curriculum Committee meeting to provide the Edison College counsel time to provide a formal, written opinion about this issue.  
Adjournment.
